
Spring Creek PTA/Parent Involvement Meeting
Friday, May 14th, 2021

Via Zoom
Start time: 10:02am

I. Attendees
Kimmy Martinez, Jill Franklin, Cristina Bray, Jenny Wright, Michelle Orme, Jenny Partridge,
Cassidee Steele, Tyler Steele, Ashley Rayback, Olivia Goldman, Audrey Vivian

II. Call to Order/ Introduction Cristina Bray (Co-President)

III. Pledge of Allegiance Jenny Wright (Co-President)

IV. Principal Update Principal Jill Franklin (Administrative VP)
➤ Governor Cox has lifted the state mask mandate for the last week of school.

He is allowing school districts to make the final call. Our school district has chosen to follow
that directive, and as such, masks will be optional at Spring Creek during the week of May
24. This will not include kindergarteners, whose last day of school will take place on the 21st.

➤ We are finishing up end-of-level testing. It has been challenging for the
students because of the length of time it takes to complete these tests and the added stress it
puts on them. Many have had to get used to testing again because we didn’t test last year.

➤ We recognize that online schooling has had a negative impact on many of the
students’ academic progress, and we know that we have work to do. Some students have
continued to make progress, which is great!

➤ The Raptor Entry System is going well, for the most part. We have found a
flaw in our ventilation system that alters the air pressure in the vestibule (the area between the
first and second front doors to the school) where the raptor system is located, and that can
cause the doors to not shut as well, causing the raptor system to not always function as
intended. We are working on getting that fixed. Most parents report no problems with the
Raptor system.

➤ I’ve been here 5 years, only had to replace 2 teachers before this year, low turn
over.

➤ We have school community council openings. Feel free to apply.

V. Approval of March Minutes Michelle Orme (Secretary)
➤ The minutes stand approved.

VI. School Board Update Jennifer Partridge (School Board Member)
➤ Next year’s schedule has been voted on.

` ➤ No masks required next school year.



➤ School board is planning rebuild of Wasatch and Dixon

VII. Community Outreach Kimmie Martinez (Community Outreach)
➤ Summer school program- designed to remediate, more small groups,

enrichment at the end of the day. Designed for the “bubble student”, someone who is just on
the edge or moving between one level to another.

➤ Noorda summer theater program- Mr Alum, Miss Kinzie, Mrs Roberts are
involved in Noorda theater camp this summer.

VIII. Upcoming Events Jenny Wright (co-President)
➤ 6th Grade Graduation, PTA will hand out graduation bags, event will be live

streamed.
➤ Next week- purple tickets handed out to students for reading incentive, partner

with a law firm, drawing will reward someone with a bike.
➤ Battle of the books -went well! Thanks to Ashley and Olivia.

IX. Treasurer Report Audrey Vivian (Treasurer)
No need to approve

X. Movement to adjourn
Olivia Goldman: “Just Move to adjourn”
Kimmy Martinez seconded the motion.
The vote was unanimous, the motion was adopted.


